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Pétange, 28.03.2020 
 

 

Press release on the closing of the 2019/2020 sports season 
 

Dear members, club representatives, partners and sponsors, advertisers and members 

of the press, 
 

It is with heavy heart that we inform you of the end of the 2019/2020 sports season. The evolution 

because of the Covid-19, the restrictions taken by the government with the declared national state of 

emergency lead us to take this decision. Our responsibility to you, the health and well-being of all of the 

above is uppermost to us. For these reasons, the following arrangements have been decided ; 
 

� The competitions and disciplines played and closed before the start of this health crisis keep their 

status, validity and its champions. 
 

� The current sports season is officially cancelled as of today, date of the press release. As a result, 

the club championship, the Seat-Winandy league and its best of 6, the individual championship 

and its individual handicap cup are cancelled. On these cited disciplines, there will be no award 

of a champion title for the 2019/2020 sports season. 
 

� On the advances billed to clubs for the club championship, a balance sheet will be established 

and the clubs entitled to a refund will be refunded. 
 

� The Seat-Winandy League being played more or less 2/3 of the scheduled matches will not 

resume this season either. In solidarity, the LBF has decided not to charge the registration fees 

provided to clubs and athletes. 
 

� For the special disciplines scheduled from May to June such as the LBF Cup and the 3-2-1 Cup, 

they will not take place, in any case not in the form known as the sports calendar provided for 

them. In case the situation would allow it before July to play one of these two disciplines, even 

modified, any member relating to it will obviously be informed, but at the current stage no 

forecast is unfortunately possible. 
 

� All the games played before the health crisis will of course be counted according to sports 

regulations for the calculation of the average for the coming season. 
 

� At the international level, the BEC (European Corporate Championship) which was to be played 

in Berlin in May is cancelled and postponed in 2021 to the same place planned for 2020. As for 

the EUC (European Championship for League Winners) in Ludwigshafen in July, no decision has 

yet been taken on behalf of the DBV. If maintained, pre-qualified teams would be notified 

immediately. 
 

 

Please receive our sports greetings while hoping to get out of this crisis and see each other back 

soon safe on the lanes. 
 

 

The LBF committee. 


